


In this case three groups of interest should be considered. Firstly, there is the general public: 

many Welsh rivers, including the Towy, are Sites of Special Scientific Interest or Special Areas of 

Conservation, enjoying statutory protection for the benefit of threatened creatures. The habitats and 

environmental conditions in which these creatures can survive would undoubtedly be disrupted, 

possibly destroyed, by the passage of water craft in any numbers, with serious loss to biodiversity. 

Secondly, there are those who farm or own the land through or over which rivers flow. There 

is no general right of access to farmland, and farmers are entitled to conduct their operations 

without disturbance. There is also the question of liability for accident or injury to anyone on 

private land without permission, especially where disturbance to 1ive:stock may be concerned. 

Thirdly, there are those with fishing rights. These are valuable assets and a substantial annual 

fee must be paid to exercise them. It would be unjust for them to be damaged or their value 

diminished through the actions of those who have no ownership interest in, or responsibility for, 

them. 

Despite these concerns, 1 believe most fishermen and landowners would be willing to enter 

into voluntary agreements with canoeists, which made suitable provision for protecting their rights 

and interests. I believe that this is the Minister's preferred approach, but it seems that canoeists are 

not prepared to accept it. Where agreements have existed, they are refusing to renew them, and are 

refusing to enter into new ones elsewhere. 

One can only speculate as to why they are taking this intransigent line. It may be a tactical 

move while they are pursuing unrestricted access. Or it might be that agreements will need to 

include restrictions on timing or location, and the representative bodies realise that they have no 

powers to ensure that these are observed - moreover, because canoeists are not licensed or 

registered, there is no way of establishing how many belong to a representative body in the first 

place. Restriction are, however, necessary to preserve habitats and environmental conditions - there 

have been far too many cases of unsuitable behaviour, ranging from dumping rubbish on river 

banks to violence - and some form of supervision, with appropriate sanctions, will be essential. 

I hope these thoughts will be helpful, and do please come back to me if you would like to 

discuss the matter further. 

Yours sincerely, 
/3 




